
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
 
In the Matter of the Verified Petition  ) 
of Union Electric Company d/b/a  ) Case No. GO-2010-0257 
AmerenUE to Change Its Infrastructure ) Tariff File No. JG-2010-0563  
System Replacement Surcharge.  ) 
 
 

SUPPLEMENTAL FILING OF CUSTOMER NOTICES 
 

 COMES NOW Union Electric Company d/b/a AmerenUE (“AmerenUE” or 

“Company”), pursuant to 4 CSR 240-3.265(9) of the Commission’s Rules, and for its 

Supplemental Filing of Customer Notices, states as follows: 

1. On March 12, 2010, AmerenUE filed its Verified Petition to Change Its 

Infrastructure System Replacement Surcharge (“ISRS”). 

2. Attached are examples of how customers are to be notified of the ISRS. 

(a) an example of the annual notice required by subsection (8)(B) 

of the ISRS Rule explaining the continuation of the 

infrastructure system replacement program and the resulting 

ISRS (see Attachment 1); and 

(b) an example customer bill showing how the ISRS will be 

described on affected customer’s bills in accordance with 

subsection (8)(C) of the ISRS Rule (see Attachment 2). 

WHEREFORE, AmerenUE respectfully requests that the Commission accept the 

customer notices set forth in Attachments 1 and 2 to this Supplemental Filing. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 
 



UNION ELECTRIC COMPANY, 
d/b/a AmerenUE 
 
By:        /s/ Wendy K. Tatro                  

Steven R. Sullivan, # 33102 
Sr. Vice President, General 
Counsel and Secretary 
Wendy K. Tatro, # 60261 
Assoc. General Counsel 
Ameren Services Company 
P.O. Box 66149 
St. Louis, MO 63166-6149 
(314) 554-2514 (phone) 
(314) 554-4014 (fax) 
ssullivan@ameren.com  
wtatro@ameren.com 

        
       ATTORNEYS FOR AMERENUE 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

The undersigned hereby certifies that a true and correct copy of the foregoing 
Request was served on the General Counsel of the Staff of the Missouri Public Service 
Commission, the Office of the Public Counsel, and all parties of record electronic mail on 
this 30th day of March, 2010.  
 
 
 
 
 

/s/ Wendy K. Tatro    
Wendy K. Tatro 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



ATTACHMENT I 
 

Annual Notice 
 

Each year, AmerenUE spends millions of dollars in order to provide safe and reliable gas 
service in Missouri.  Including service lines, the company is responsible for nearly 5,000 
miles of natural gas pipeline.  AmerenUE uses an infrastructure system replacement 
surcharge, or ISRS, to fund part of this work—which includes maintaining and upgrading 
the system and relocating facilities affected by local, state and federal public 
improvement projects and safety requirements.  The ISRS charge is typically smaller for 
residential customers; while larger users in other customer classes are charged a greater 
amount.  The amount of the charge may be adjusted periodically after review by the 
Missouri Public Service Commission.  The ISRS charge has been implemented in 
accordance with Sections 393.1009, 393.1012 and 393.1015 of the Revised Statutes of 
Missouri. 
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